MEMORANDUM

To: 
         Regional Traffic Signal Subcommittee
From:
        Jim Yin

Date:
        February 18, 2009
Subject:        Regional Traffic Signal Optimization Status

At the January 28 and February 18 Transportation Planning Board meeting, Council Member Phil Mendelson (DC) requested a status report on traffic signal optimization in the region as soon as possible. So we plan to bring it to the TPB March 18 meeting. That, of course, is a quick turn-around time. In order to prepare status report on March 18 meeting, it is necessary to report it to the Technical Subcommittee Meeting first, which is scheduled on March 6, 2009. In order to get status report in time, following questions need to be answered:
1. Because of quick turn-around time, should we use the same complex survey form we used in 2006 or we need a short simple survey form?

2. Should the survey only be limited to the large agencies in the region or have cut-of traffic signal number, for example, agency with 20 or more signals should take the survey?
3. How to split the traffic into several categories? Here is an example of category list
· Signal Received Optimization in the Last 3 years (By using Traffic Signal Optimization Software such as Synchro)
· Signal Checked and Be Adjusted in Last 3 years (Not using any Traffic Signal Optimization Software)
· Signal Checked and Non-necessary Adjusted in Last 3 Years

· Signal Un-touched in Last 3 years
4. How to treat the new-installed signals in the last 3 years, since the new-installed signals already have pre-set timing plan. 
5. Any recommendations to the signal optimization?
